
From: Dennis, Dan <ddennis@denniscorporation.com>
To: Pitts, TedTedPitts@gov.sc.gov
CC: Soura, ChristianChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov

Derrick MeggieMeggieD@dnr.sc.gov
SBRRCSBRRC@denniscorporation.com
Chuck Bundycbundy@sccommerce.com
Greg Davisgdavis@sccommerce.com

Date: 4/11/2014 6:40:42 PM
Subject: DNR Regulation No. 4414

Ted,
 

I hope you are doing well. I stopped by your office this afternoon after our SCSBRRC board meeting 
but I was told you were at Fort Jackson. Thank you again for your military service to our state and 
country. 
 

I spoke with Christian Soura of your staff. Christian was very helpful but to facilitate a quick resolution 
to our concerns with Reg. 4414 I walked over to DNR and met with Derrick Meggie, Director of 
Legislative Services, after I spoke with Christian. 
 

I had an excellent meeting with Derrick and I have a better understanding of DNR's position and 
Derrick is very aware of SCSBRRC's mission to protect small business in our state. 
 

Derrick and I will work this issue out. I don't expect you will see it on CNN. If so, I will give you a 
heads up. 
 

Sincerely,
 

Dan
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